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  Public Hearing 
THE WATER BUREAU 

  The Metropolitan District 
 555 Main Street  

Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
Wednesday, November 19, 2014 

 
Present: Commissioners May Ann Charron, Timothy Curtis, Kathleen Kowalyshyn, James 

Needham, Mark A. Pappa, Helene Shay, Raymond Sweezy and District 
Chairman William A. DiBella (8)  

  
Absent: Commissioners Daniel A. Camilliere, Joseph Klett, Albert Reichin, Pasquale J. 

Salemi and Special Representative Michael Carrier (5) 
 
Also 
Present:  Commissioner Michael Toppi  

Charles P. Sheehan, Chief Executive Officer 
R. Bartley Halloran, District Counsel 
Scott W. Jellison, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Engineering & Operations  
John M. Zinzarella, Deputy Chief Executive Officer, Business Services 
Christopher R. Stone, Assistant District Counsel 
John S. Mirtle, District Clerk 
Susan Negrelli, Director of Engineering 
Gerald J. Lukowski, Director of Operations  
Rob Constable, Manager of Budgeting and Analysis 
Kerry E. Martin, Assistant to the Chief Executive Officer  

 Cynthia A. Nadolny, Executive Assistant 
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED 2015 METROPOLITAN DISTRICT WATER SUPPLY 
ORDINANCES 

 
Chairman Curtis, called the public hearing to order at 5:09 P.M. 

 
At the direction of the Chairman, Mr. Mirtle read the hearing notice published in the 

Hartford Courant on November 7, 2014 and November 14, 2014 and also made available to all 
Town Clerk’s within The Metropolitan District’s member municipalities:  

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ON PROPOSED REVISIONS TO 
METROPOLITAN DISTRICT WATER SUPPLY ORDINANCES 

 
The Metropolitan District 

555 Main Street 
Hartford, Connecticut 
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Pursuant to Special Act 01-3, as adopted by the General Assembly of the State of Connecticut, and 
Section 2-14 of the Charter of The Metropolitan District, the Water Bureau of The Metropolitan District 
will hold a public hearing on proposed revisions to The District’s Water Supply Ordinances as they 
apply to the water rates for the fiscal year 2015.  The hearing will be held in the Board Room at 
Metropolitan District Headquarters, 555 Main Street, Hartford, Connecticut, on Wednesday, November 
19, 2014 at 5:00p.m.   
 

Proposed changes to the rates stipulated under the following sections of the Water Supply 
Ordinances will be considered: 

 
Section W1b  Customer Service Charge 
 
Section W1c Surcharge Outside The Metropolitan District 
 
The proposed ordinances are available for inspection at the Office of the District Clerk of The 

Metropolitan District, 555 Main Street, Hartford, Connecticut.   
 
All interested parties from The Metropolitan District’s member municipalities may appear to be heard. 

 
John S. Mirtle, Esq. 
District Clerk 

 
 
 

Chairman Curtis opened the floor to any members of the public whom wished to speak relative 
to the proposed Metropolitan District Water Supply Ordinances.  No one appeared to be heard. 

 
 
 
The hearing was adjourned at 5:13 P.M. 

 
                      ATTEST: 

 
 
John S. Mirtle, Esq.                                          _______________ 
District Clerk                                                     Date Approved 
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